U.S. Department of Labor — Office of Inspector General

APPENDIX B: ILAB’S RESPONSE TO THE REPORT

U.S. Department of Labor Deputy Undersecretary
for International Affairs
Washington, D.C. 20210

January 13, 2022

MEMORANDUM FOR  CAROLYN R. HANTZ
Assistant Inspector General for Audit

FROM: TheaM. Lee  7fea Wee L e

Deputy Undersecretary for International Affairs

SUBJECT: ILAB Management Response on OIG Draft Report No.
17-22-001-01-070: ILAB Properly Performed Oversight in
Compliance with the USAID Memorandum of Agreement and
Ensured that IMPAQ International, LLC was in compliance with
the Cooperative Agreement Requirements

ILAB appreciates the opportunity to respond to the Office of the Inspector General (OIG)’s
draft audit report concerning the Bureau of International Labor Affairs (ILAB)” oversight of
the “Labor Market Supply and Demand in the Northern Triangle: Leveraging Data to Build an
Efficient Labor Market” project implemented by IMPAQ International, LLC. ILAB is pleased
that the finding was ILAB properly performed oversight of IMPAQ International, LLC, in
compliance with the Memorandum of Agreement and the cooperative agreement requirements
and there were no recommendations in the report. ILAB does not have any specific comments
with respect to the draft report.

ILAB would like to thank the OIG and the OIG’s audit subcontractor, Castro & Company,
LLC, for the professional nature in which they conducted the audit. It was a pleasure working
with both the OIG and Castro & Company.
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